Community Covenant Church of East Bridgewater, MA

All three (3) motions approved by the Congregational Meeting on November 6. 2016:

- 1. Community Covenant Church affirms planting a church in Brockton, MA with Pastor Dave Capozzi being the Lead Pastor. Pastor Dave's responsibilities at Community Covenant will be reduced to ¾ time from November 15, 2016 December 31, 2016. Pastor Dave's salary will be reduced by 25% and his benefit package will be paid 100% during this time period. His ministry as Young Adult and Youth Pastor will be concluded on December 31, 2016.
- 2. Community Covenant Church will contribute 50% of all monies remaining in the Estates/Bequests Fund at the close of the 2016 fiscal year to the new Brockton Church plant. This contribution will be made during the 2017 fiscal year.
- 3. In the Spring 2017, Community Covenant Church will have a pledge Sunday to support the Brockton Church plant. Individuals will be invited to make a 3-year pledge (beyond one's support of CCCEB) to the Church Plant.

Supporting information:

- Pastor David Capozzi will serve ¼ time at Highrock Quincy Church from November 15, 2016 December 31, 2016. Pastor Dave will be full-time at Highrock Quincy from January 1, 2017 May 31, 2017. The goal is for the Covenant Church Planting agreement to be signed by Pastor Dave and the East Coast Conference in June 2017, anticipating the soft launch of the church in the Fall of 2017. Pastor Dave will be present at CCCEB for one Sunday in January (TBD) for an official farewell/thank you.
- Contributions to the GTV-FTM campaign will end on December 31, 2016.
- At the end of 2016, there will be approximately \$30,000 in the Estate/Bequest Fund, which the congregation designated for hiring a Young Adult and Youth Pastor. Assuming this estimated number, the contribution to the new Brockton Church plant would be \$15,000. The Leadership Team will bring ideas to the April 2017 Annual Congregational Meeting on how the balance of the Estates/Bequests Fund can/will be used for the mission of Jesus Christ.
- Contributions that are received for the Brockton Church plant 3-year pledge will be collected by CCCEB and will be processed through a Fund set up for said purpose. This will not be included in CCCEB budgets. All monies received for the Brockton Church plant will be used solely for that purpose.
- Sending of people to be part of the church plant: We will announce publically... if one is interested in discerning God's call to be part of the church plant, please see Pastor Dave. No one will be specifically encouraged or discouraged to be part of the church plant by the leadership of CCCEB. And we will have a "Sending" Worship Celebration for those who will be part of the church plant in Spring 2017 (date TBD).